



Narcotics Anonymous®

Nebraska Regional Service Committee

April 13, 2019 Giltner, NE

(3:11PM) Monica T. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Twelve Traditions: Tammy B. **Twelve Concepts:** Dawn B. **Purpose:** Brenda D.

Executive Committee:

Chairperson: Monica T.

Vice Chair: Diane K.

Treasurer: Dean B.

Vice-Treasurer: **Open**

Secretary: Kendra D.

RD: Brian S.

Alt RD: Brenda D.

Area RCM's:

Columbus: Proxy; Kendra D.

Central: Alt RCM: John D.

Eastern: Diana B.

Elkhorn Valley: John G.

Fremont: Tammy B.

Great Plains: Deborah T. Alt RCM Brian P.

Platte Valley: Absent

Southeastern: Absent

Sub- Committees:

NRCNA 36: Dawn B.

NRCNA 37: Donald P.

General Assembly: Diane K.

Outreach: **Open**

Policy: Seth R.

P.I.: Proxy Seth R.

I.T.: Proxy; Kendra D.

H&I: Tara N.

Archives: Dick T

SBTW Liaison: Proxy; Seth R.

Visitors: Jenny, Tammy, Curtis, Brian, Herman, Brent, Brenda, Lucille

Proposal to accept April Minutes: Seth R. was voted in for Policy Chair not the SBTW Liaison. - Motion passed to accept the minutes.

Treasurer's Report:

RSC Meeting Date:	4/13/2019	RSC Meeting Beginning Balance:	\$6,360.00	
		Prudent Reserve:	\$6,360.00	
Donations		Expenses		
Area, Group, or Other	Amount	Chk #	Written To - Description/Purpose	Amount
Elkhorn Valley	\$75.00	1297	Inmotion Hosting (web page)	\$15.99
Elkhorn Valley	\$125.98	1298	Brian Sanders (RD)	\$250.00
Fremont Area	\$200.00	1299	Central Nebraska (rent)	\$50.00

Ties that Bind	\$196.30	1300	Kendra Dike (secretary)	\$50.00
Day by Day	\$40.00	1301	Terra Newcombe (H&I)	\$599.38
Great Plains	\$49.00	1302	Tommy Newcombe (PI)	\$100.00
			EXPENSES SUBTOTAL:	\$1,065.37
			NAWS (WORLD) DONATION:	\$0.00
TOTAL DONATIONS:	\$686.28		TOTAL EXPENSES:	\$1,065.37

<u>RSC MEETING SUMMARY REPORT</u>			
BEGINNING BALANCE:			<u>\$6,360.00</u>
TOTAL DONATIONS:	\$686.28		
TOTAL EXPENSES:			<u>-\$1,065.37</u>

Area Reports (3:17PM):

Columbus: Temporary/Proxy RCM Paul H. ~ Dear NA Sisters and Brothers. We announced a subcommittee to try and establish a Platte County area but there was not enough interest at this time. Anyone that is a Columbus member can share at our Business meetings and outside members have been having a voice. Meetings are going well, H&I commitments met. However it has been frustrating we now have only one able qualified female member to go to the Platte County Jail. The requirements for Platte County jail are 1 year clean and off Parole or Probation, the meetings are Thursdays at 7pm. Please contact Jim G H&I Chair; if there are any interested parties. Thank you so so much for getting the word out. We were told some members were hesitant to come to our last Club/NRCNA fundraiser because we used the money to buy baby blue's. The CWC has never purchased baby blues. The CWC business committee's primary interest is in serving its members; not judging or interfering in others group's conscience. We support region and all other Areas. The club has established meeting's under one roof for many years. We are careful to try & keep our 19 meetings going as many members & newcomers have voiced enjoying the easy access to many loving NA meetings. Thank you for your prayers & we ask for your support; they are mutual; All our Love from the CWC.

Columbus Vote's from last Region meeting;

Proposal # 1 Yes

Proposal # 2 No – also there was group discussion of the responsibility if Nebraska ever took any established NA meetings off our lists. For the miserable burden & horrendous guilt by our Nebraska fellowship; if an addict died wanting a meeting and was in the area where our service committee abolished those established meetings from our Nebraska list? For example many times we have truck drivers stop in wanting a meeting. We have spoken to other areas & members whom do not attend our region meetings whom have the same concerns and experiences of the importance of our newcomers and our out of towners knowing where all our established meetings are in their area? This proposal severely hinders our primary purpose. Also have the groups utilizing or giving free literature been asked about their Home group's group conscience in this matter? All members value our 2nd tradition.

Living a God centered loving spiritual We/NA program; where members are not supposed to be told what meetings they are allowed or not allowed to attend is not represented by proposal # 2. It appears to be unintentionally judgmental & demeaning to other loving members in our Nebraska fellowship by our Nebraska service group? We love & respect our region member's time of commitment & caring service work. Nevertheless maybe this could be re-evaluated? Per our CWC group discussion, we felt we should encourage establishing more meetings in our surrounding towns; following traditions; & keep them on our region meetings list to support our primary purpose.

Proposal # 3 Yes Proposal # 4 Yes

Central: Hello family, Dear Na Family Central is doing well. Our meetings attendance has been very good. There is a new women's meeting in Hastings at 8:15PM. This meeting is now on the meeting list. Also, on Wednesday night at 6PM at Unity Hall in Grand Island is a new meeting. All proposal passed. 42 people were in H&I training on February 9th, 2019. We have no donations at this time to Region. In loving service, John D.

ENNA: Hello family, a lot has happened since I last attended. As mentioned in my last report, the Multi-Zonal Service Symposium was such a huge success. There continues to be lasting effects on this Area and around the Region. So much was gained from this event. The ENNA PR Committee, as well as other members from the Lincoln area, have met with the Nebraska Department of Corrections. Doors are literally opening to more and more facilities. We were asked to bring a meeting into the Sarpy County Jail. We had never been allowed there before now. The 2019 Close Encounters Convention was also a huge success. 946 registered addicts were in attendance. The Committee reported that working with this hotel was a great experience.

The hotel complimented us on how well we presented ourselves. It sounds like we did a great job representing Narcotics Anonymous. Yay us! Moving to this venue, however, has more than doubled our expenses. A request for an additional \$2,000.00 start up amount for the 2020 committee was made. The 2020 CECK Committee plans on blocking more rooms at the hotel. The best way to do this is to fill a block then ask for more. They are requesting that you book your room as soon as possible.

Our Area approved the funds for a billboard in the Omaha area. We are pretty excited about this.

The proposal regarding the non-NA approved literature opened the floor for much discussion. Since I was not part of the discussion at Region, I asked for input from the more seasoned members. I feel their input was valuable and that the GSRs were able to return to their groups with good information regarding this. Looking forward to a fun-filled summer in NA. In loving Service, Diana B.

-Received an ENNA PR report from Mark B: Good afternoon everyone, Things in Eastern are on FIRE! We currently have 8 H&I meetings and we will soon be starting a 9th at one of our local mental health units. We also have a 10th meeting in the works for the Sarpy Co. jail which should be kicking off within the next couple of months. Activity on our phone line seems to be down quite a bit but we are recording more hits on our website recently. We just attribute this to more people using technology and moving away from simple phone calls. Project Primary Purpose sent out a total of 604 Basic Texts in 2018 and so far in 2019 a total of 191. P3 has a campout planned for Sept. 13-15 at Arrowhead Park in Neola, IA., about 15 miles east of Omaha. On the very near horizon is also a billboard project. We have already approved the funding at the area level and will probably be moving forward with the project in May.

So as many of you know and some attended, we hosted the Multi Zonal Service Symposium here in Omaha back in November. We had a couple of staff members from the Neb. Department of Corrections attend. As a result they went back and passed our information to their bosses who in turn passed it onto their boss, Scott Frakes the Director of the Nebraska Dept. of Corrections. This is where it gets really exciting. Dir. Frakes asked several of his Deputy Directors and Wardens to meet with us, ask what we needed and to make whatever that was happen. Jennifer G., Herman P., Barry B., Amanda M. and I sat down with them a couple weeks ago and it was amazing.

The topics we covered were lateral access to the prisons. Basically if you are approved at one prison you should be approved at all prisons. THEY AGREED! Lateral training was next so you can be trained in any prison and don't have to drive across the state. THEY AGREED! Then we discussed Sponsorship Behind The Walls. THEY AGREED! Along with Project Primary Purpose they will add both flyers into a blast that goes out to all the inmates tablets. Then we went into streaming speakers from our conventions, CECK and NRCNA. THEY AGREED! They have gone above and beyond to get us in.

Now is where I say we need help all across the state. We currently have meetings in progress at the Omaha Correctional Center, Neb. Correctional Center for Women (York), Neb. State Penitentiary (Lincoln), Neb. Youth Correctional Center (Omaha) and Tecumseh State Correctional Institution. We need volunteers for all these facilities. If you are interested please contact me and I will direct you to the panel leaders for these institutions. Thank you for allowing me to serve, Mark B. ENNA PR Chair

Elkhorn Valley: EVANA area is going strong. A clear message continues to be carried by our groups and H&I commitments. Upcoming EVANA events:

May 11: Annual Speaker Jam 11AM-8PM Grace Community Church - 321 W. Norfolk Avenue

June 22-24: Moonlight Madness Campout - Lake Maskenthine, Stanton, NE

July 26-28: Steppin at the Lake Men's Campout - Lake Maskenthine, Stanton, NE

August 16-18: 2nd Annual Flow of Hope - Sparks Campground, Sparks, NE

Contact Doug P. at 402-992-9182 for more information. In loving service, John G.

Fremont: Hello family, Fremont Area is doing great. Even with flooding we had last month our 32nd Annual Freeze Out was a success. We would like to thank all that braved the muddy roads to get to and from the camp. Our meeting attendance is up a lot. With saying those two things Fremont Area is donating #200.00 to Region today. Fremont activities will be planning events throughout the summer, hopefully we will see a lot of you there. In Loving Service, Tamara B.

Great Plains: Hello family, I am an addict and my name is Deborah. Great Plains Area is doing well. Our H&I is strong and getting good turnouts post release. We did try a noon meeting in North Platte for a few months, which did not work out for us. A group conscience was taken and the meeting is closed. We are getting ready for our 29th annual Mid-Summer's Night Campout on June 14-16 in Elm Creek, NE. Look forward to seeing you all there. We also have the Cruzin' N' Recovery Speaker Jam coming up on July 20th in Kearney, NE. Please be watching for the flyer on our activities website. We have a few donations for Region today. Our area has a donation of \$49.00, the Day by Day group sent a \$40.00 donation, and the Ties That Bind group sent a donation of \$196.30. ILS, Deborah T.

Platte Valley: Absent

Southeastern: Absent

RD Report: Hi. NAWS still has issue discussion topics online at www.na.org/idt. Topics are: 1: Attracting members to service. | 2: Carrying the NA message and making NA attractive. | 3: Drug Replacement Therapy (DRT) and medication assisted treatment (MAT) as it relates to NA. They ask that members and service bodies have these discussions and give their input. Especially on DRT and MAT; a regional motion was passed to create a project plan for 2020. The spiritual principle a day project can be found at www.na.org/spad. The mental health mental illness IP project can be found at www.na.org/hmi. The future of use project is work group has met two times and will meet one more time in August. They meet regularly via zoom. Local service tool box draft input and review at www.na.org/ruralservice. If you would like to participate, email ruralservice@na.org! The convention and tools project has completed two part money management available at www.na.org/conventions and are currently working committee structure and accountability.

Public Relations Week is set for June 3-9, 2019. Everyone is encouraged to participate in one PR event that week, if you want. Ideas go to www.na.org/pr_act. The deadline for RBZ nomination to the HRP is September 30, 2019. Web meetings and webinar OFC: April 16th the phone lines/webinar- 4:00PM PDT. May Public Relations- 4:00PM PDT. May 11 Zonal FD/PR webinar is at 10:00 AM PDT. June 15th, ICFPI web meeting-11:00 PDT.

I did attend the meeting at Columbus CWC. I don't know that we accomplished much. The group that asked for help did get clarification on where they stood. The discussion of illicit literature didn't really take place but, the group did get informed of what was taking place at Region, concerning this matter. I will be attending PSZF web meeting tomorrow to carry our vote on the invite to have a Multi-Zonal CAR workshop in Dallas, TX and, the Guidelines draft.

I spent \$33.68 on fuel and have a balance of \$1,181.67. I will be taking our budgeted funds this Region. We haven't taken any last 2 or 3 Regions but, if Brenda is voted in, I will be helping her set up a bank account so she is learning how to do it. I also hope we need some funds to help put on IDT workshops throughout our Region. I am really hoping that we have some input in all that is growing in NA. Call 402-631-8442 to schedule any workshops your Area's want to do on any NAWS Topics. ILS, Brian S.

P.S. Some groups from out of state wanted to know if any groups in our Region had any financial needs, due to the flooding. I told them I would ask at Region and get back to them.

Alt RD Report: None

Sub- Committees (3:31):

NRCNA XXXVI: Hello family, It's hard to believe but we are only 6 months away from NRCNA 36 Convention!! The time is going fast but, we as a committee are all very much on the ball with everything. The fundraisers that everyone are doing, is all going well with adequate support from all over. Last Saturday, the SENANA region in Lincoln had their Spring INto Recovery fundraiser with a huge success! A \$500.00 check was donated to NRCNA 36! Our hospitality chair, Chelsey F., has been asking everyone who would like to sign up for helping, to donate a meal, or snacks to please get in touch with her. Her phone number is 402-381-7706. Our shirt sales are going really well and already had to order more. We have currently sold 144 registrations. We are all on the ball with everything on our timeline and the closer we get the more exciting it all is! Thank you once again for allowing me to serve. ILS, Dawn B. NRCNA 36 Chair.

NRCNA XXXVII: Hello, family. Glad to report for the moment, everything is going well. We're pretty much sticking on schedule as the convention timeline. Hotel contract is signed. Sleep room rates are \$82.00. We're needing speaker CD's in which they can send to our P.O. Box.

NRCNA 37

P.O. Box 804

Grand Island, NE 68801

Also, we are needing an address for all areas to get on a mailing list to distribute information out to each Area. We also have selected our convention theme, '20/20 Vision'. 'When we are spiritually awake (Logo), We are willing to see clearly.' ILS, Donald P.

General Assembly: Today we had 9 members present to work on the NRCNA Guidelines. Unfortunately, we were not able to complete it as anticipated but, we now have a working document in the process so, that when we are ready to submit a draft for the Region to obtain group votes, they will be able to see what was deleted and what has been added. ILS, Diane K.

H&I: Hey family. The Subcommittee meeting went well. Fremont Area's H&I is going well and continuing to grow! Great Plains is doing well and diligently working towards minimizing unapproved literature. SENANA is doing great! They will be having an H&I training day on June 15th, 2019 at City Impact. Central is also doing great! They recently got a good group of individuals H&I trained. I will begin purchasing Introductory Guides instead of soft cover Basic Texts for awhile. There was a further discussion during the subcommittee meeting about how we can

handle unapproved literature when it comes to H&I. It was mentioned that it is H&I members responsibility to have appropriate discussions with facilities, remove said literature when noticed, and in general not to support groups to continue pushing unapproved literature. All in all things are going well and continuing to move forward. On another note, there was a PI meeting of sorts that included important members from correctional facilities. I was not able to make it to this meeting. However, I hear that a lot of amazing things come from this meeting that will greatly affect H&I members being able to go into prisons through a more streamlined process. I was not getting emails regarding this, as they were accidentally being sent to an invalid email address, however, I am planning to look further into all of this and will bring more information as I figure it out! Gratefully In Service, Tera N.
Note: In attendance for the subcommittee meeting: Fremont, EVANA, Great Plains, Central, & SENANA. Areas that were absent: Platte Valley, ENNA, Southeast Survivors.

Outreach: [Open](#)

Policy: Hello Family, I am grateful for the opportunity to serve at the Regional level. Nothing new to report. ILS, Seth R.

PI: Hello family, I miss you all and wish I could be there. PI is exciting! I had the pleasure of doing a PR training with Daphyne D. at the Fremont Freeze Out. There are exciting things going on with the prisons in Nebraska! Thanks to everyone involved with those conversations. Thank you Seth for proxying. We did not have a PI subcommittee meeting today, due to my absence. The H&I chair had mentioned a PI type meeting that happened with correctional facility members. Areas are doing well as far as I am aware of in regards to PI. ILS, Tommy N.

IT: Hello all. I apologies for not being able to attend this RSC meeting I have a prior service commitment in Kansas. Attached with this report is copy of receipt for the yearly Domain registration fee for nebraskana.org domain. Thank you Dean for getting this paid in timely manner. Both the 2019 and 2020 Region conventions have pages on website now. Online registration is in place for 2019 convention. Please remind your groups and activity committees that when they submit flyers to put ALL the pertinent information. You would be amazed how many people forget to put what city or town function is in. Loving service Sam

Archives: Hello family I'm dick and I'm a addict. All is well with archives. I'm happy to report we did not get flooded. Also, Deana K. and Monica T. Sorted out most of the archives we got last quarter. It is awesome to see. In loving service, Richard (Dick) T.

SBTW: Hello family, Sponsorship Behind The Walls is really picking up. There are a lot of letters for sponsors from outside of Nebraska. That means we need sponsors from Nebraska. There are several opportunities for sponsor orientations online. There are flyers with the upcoming trainings. Also, if your Area is interested in having an in person sponsor orientation training, let me know. Also, flyers are being distributed to every Department of Corrections facility in Nebraska. Sponsors need to have 3 years clean and have experience with all 12 steps. Sponsors also need to attend an orientation once per year. There will be an orientation workshop at NRCNA this year in Norfolk! I hope you can make it. ILS, Tommy N.

Old Business (3:46PM):

Proposal #1: To nominate Brenda D. for Alternate RD.

Intent: Nomination

Financial Impact: \$0.00

Submitted By: Tracy K. (6- Yes):

Passed by Consensus

Proposal #2: Any meeting that distributes and/or makes available non- NA approved literature will be removed from the Regional Meeting list. In addition, any groups identified by the criteria listed above, will not be allowed to list any activities/functions on the Regional website. This change should be reflected in the Regional Policy.

Intent: To support the 12 Traditions & 12 Concepts of NA Service.

Financial Impact: \$0.00

Submitted By: Seth R. (EVANA)

(5-yes 1-No): **Passed by Consensus**

Proposal #3: Passed down from Zonal on January 27th, 2019. To have the next Zonal meeting in Dallas, TX on January 24-27, 2020.

Intent: To collaborate with two other zones in Dallas and will include a CAR and CAT workshop.

Financial Impact: None

Submitted By: Brian S. (RD)

(5 - yes- 1 Abstain): **Passed by Consensus.**

Proposal #4: Approval of the Revised Guidelines and Policy for the Plains State Zonal Forum.

Intent: To approve these for use at the Plains State Zonal Forum.

Financial Impact: \$0.00

Submitted By: Brian S. (RD)

(5- yes- 1-Abstain): **Passed by Consensus**

General Discussion (Open Floor 3:52 PM):

- Columbus has 2 new meetings 3602 16th Street, Methodist Outreach Center in Columbus, NE. Things are going well. - Brent D.
- If you have donations that you would like to donate to the NRCNA 36 raffle, please contact Tara N.
- Since we have passed Proposal #2, we need to identify which of these that should be removed. I have not seen any baby blues at the noon meeting at the CWC or the Friday night meeting. I don't know if there is a particular meeting at the CWC that are using the baby blues or other meetings in other communities however, these need to be identified.
- A discussion was held concerning the approval of Proposal #2. Several points were brought to the table and are as follows:

Brian S. stated, "I think it would be up to the Area's or group's to notify their RCM, and the RCM to notify the Region of these groups so, the group can be removed from the meeting list; that it may not affect the rest of the groups that meet in that Area. Norfolk has some. Their Area would have to identify these."

Tara N. stated, "Now that we have an idea of where we stand on this issue. Can we make something set in stone for the RCM or attending member? For instance, maybe in the next 3 months, to put together a list of meetings that are continuing to utilize illicit literature. The third Wed 6:30 PM Closed Men's Meeting - Clean Way Club (CWC) did ask to be removed from the list."

Brent D. from Columbus stated, "The Thursday meeting is brand new meeting. I have never heard of it since I lived in Columbus. When I was attending the CWC, seeing illicit literature was a regular thing. I go once a week at the CWC but, since I've gone, I haven't seen very much illicit literature. There has been several times. We may need to do more research to see if the literature is at just one meeting, several, or where this is coming from. We have not had a chance to fine tune the Policy for this to enforce it."

Seth R.: "Since we are talking about Norfolk, is this when we should bring up one of the meetings, Mon/Tues/Wed/Thurs Grateful Wake Up Group in Norfolk. The 2nd meeting on the list, uses illicit literature."

Kendra D: "I really think that we need a policy in place that lists how we are going to handle a situation like this. We are going to have conflicting personalities and situations etc. Having this in place will help future members of our service body, to deal with a situation that arises.

Dawn B: "We have notified a group several times that they needed to remove the illicit literature. They have not done this and we will not be going back to speak to them anymore."

Donald P: "I think we need to form a Ad Hoc to go through the details of a policy to have this put in place."

Diana B: "I think that we need to put guidelines in place for members, to not approach groups alone because, it can get really ugly."

Brian S: "We could use zoom to put together this Ad Hoc meeting; that way we are not taking a year to get this situation resolved. I would like to see our Region do a Regional Zoom Meeting so, anyone can attend. I do like to partake in the new technology we have, to make this available to people who may not be able to be physically present. We have two accounts at the PSZF to utilize this stuff. Why can't we utilize this to form and Ad Hoc committee for this?"

- Brenda D. - The meeting list itself, our RCM had submitted that the new Women's meeting is listed under Grand Island, instead of Hastings, NE. When you take this meeting list back, please let your Area's know that the meeting is in Hastings, not Grand Island.

Break (4:11 PM)

New Business (4:35PM):

- Region voted 9-0 to form an Ad Hoc committee to help develop guidelines for the new policy (Proposal #2) that has been passed for the removal of the groups from our meeting list, that continue to utilize illicit literature.
- A discussion was held on how this Ad-Hoc committee should be formed and how this committee would meet. Using zoom for this, would help speed up the process in between Regions, so this is not taking a year to have in place.
- Diane K. would like to utilize Zoom as well, to help finish the draft of the NRCNA Policies revision. This committee would like to have these done tentatively, by the July Region meeting.
- Brian S. - "We pay for Zoom every year to use and we are not taking advantage of the technology that we have available. Other Areas and Regions are using this and I think it would be beneficial for us.

Diane K. stated that she thinks that this will take some time to be utilized since, not everyone is familiar with the technology.

Proposal #1: To form a special Ad-Hoc Committee to develop the guidelines and placement of the recently passed proposal to remove groups using illicit literature from the Regional meeting lists and website activities.

Intent: To ensure that the Region uses concise and consistent guidelines.

Financial Impact: \$0.00

Submitted by: Diane K. Region Vice-Chair

Consensus Passed: 11 yes -1 (abstain) Seth R. voted chair by RSC.

Proposal #2: Central Area would like to have Region in Grand Island on July 13, 2019.

Intent: To promote unity

Financial Impact: \$50.00

Submitted by: John D.

Passed by Consensus

Proposal #3: Nomination of Brent D. for the Vice-Treasurer chair position.

Intent: To vote for Brent to D. to be the vice-treasurer.

Financial Impact: None

Submitted By: Diana B. ENNA RCM

BIO: Columbus 8PM Monday Home Group Treasurer: Dec 2018- Present. Columbus RCM: September 2017- February 2019. P3 Merchandise Committee: March 2016- April 2017. Omaha 7PM Tuesday Alt. Treasurer Home Group: 2016-2017. Norfolk 7PM Sunday Home Group Treasurer: 2015- 2017. Norfolk Area Policy Chair: 2015-2017. Close Encounters Merchandise Volunteer: 2017-2018. I feel that I can be an asset to the NRSC with these personal experiences as well: Office manager, Accounts Payable/ Accounts Receivable, knowledge of Quickbooks, Check Signer: 2 years each between 2014- Present. ILS, Brent D.

NEEDS TO BE TAKEN BACK TO GROUPS FOR VOTING

Proposal #4: For Donald P. as Outreach Chair.

Intent: To carry the message of Narcotics Anonymous.

Financial Impact: \$0.00

Submitted By: John D. Central RCM

BIO: 10 years clean, 1year GSR New Day Group, 2 years Area Chair, 2 years Merchandise Chair, 1 year Convention Chair, 1 year ALT RCM – CNSA, 1 year RCM- CNSA, 4 year H&I Chair – CNSA. Have a sponsor, has worked the steps several times and actively involved in my recovery daily, and try to live it to the best of my abilities. Served on 3 convention committees in Nebraska. ILS Donald P.

NEEDS TO BE TAKEN BACK TO GROUPS FOR VOTING

- Brian S. made a point to have the nominations for these positions to be closed since, these positions have been open for quite awhile. A vote was taken to close these position nominations.

Passed by Consensus

Regional Nominations Are Still Open For The Following:

Nominations for Outreach and Vice Treasurer are now closed. None at this time.

**NEXT REGION WILL BE HELD IN GRAND ISLAND AT FONNER PARK ON JULY 13, 2019.
GENERAL ASSEMBLY WILL BE AT NOON FOR A DISCUSSION TOPIC.**

Proposal To Close (5:21PM)

